
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 
Welcome back for the Spring Term. The Staff, Governors and I hope you had a wonderful Christmas and 
I would like to take this opportunity to send my thanks, and that of the Staff, for all the lovely cards, 
messages and gifts you gave us at the end of term. We all wish you a Happy New Year and send our 
best wishes for 2020. 
 
We began our first week back with our Epiphany Blessing Assembly on Monday – ask the children for the 
meaning of 20+C+B+M+20. We asked God to bless us, our families and our school - our ‘home form 
home’ for the coming year. Our Keystage assemblies focused on the faith of the wise men and our own 
journeys in love and faith. Faith is our Value of the Month.  
 
 
Reception Class Admissions - September 2020 - Deadline 15th January – This approaching fast.  
This is to remind those parents who are applying for a Reception place for September 2020, that the final 
date for applications is the 15th January 2020.  
 
You must complete a Surrey Form as well as our Supplementary Information Form. 
 
To find all the information you need, please visit www.surreycc.gov.uk/admissions  
 
SEND Coffee Morning: 6th February: See details below for  

PTA meeting: The next meeting is on Wednesday 15th January at 7:30pm in the school hall - 
please come along if you can! 

Have a lovely weekend.  
 
Mrs Wheeler & Staff 
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2020 Upcoming Events 

15th  January  Deadline for Reception place applications 

24th  January School Winter Disco KS1 & KS2 

11th  February High Ashurst  (Year 4) 

13th  February  School closes for half term @3.30pm 

14th  February  Inset Day School Closed Friday 14th  

2nd  March Fairtrade Fortnight Begins 

4th  March Down House (Year 6) 

5th  March World Book Day 

7th  March PTA Spring Ball 

9th/10th  March Science  Week begins- Science Planetarium (both days in school) 

11th  March  Outdoor Day (details to follow) 

16th  March  Egyptian Day  (Year 3)  

29th  March  British Summer time Begins ( clocks go forward) 

30th  March  Parents Evening 

31st March  Parents Evening 

3rd  April School Closes @1pm  for the Easter Break  

 Wow- Living Streets, Lets Walk To School 
 
St Francis has chosen to be part of an exciting nationwide challenge to encourage more children and 
their families to walk to school during the academic year. 
 
The WOW- year round walk to school challenge is being delivered by Living Streets a UK charity to 
get as many children as possible walking. 
 
WOW rewards children who walk to school at least once a week with a collectible badge each month. 
There are 11 badges to collect across the year and daily journeys are logged on our interactive WOW 
Travel Tracker accessed through the school’s computer in the classroom. If your family already 
cycles or scoots to school these count towards earning a WOW badge. You can also Park and Stride, 
just park at least 10 minutes away from the school and walk the rest of the way. More families walking 
means fewer cars on the road during the school run, helping to reduce congestion and pollution at the 
school gates and get as many children as possible experiencing the benefits that walking to school 

brings. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Food Bank and Crisis Fund to Support for Families in Need 
Please can our families be aware that the school has access to some support networks for 
families in need. If a family has a crisis or needs support, please contact Mrs Wheeler 
(Headteacher) or one of the Senior Leadership Team for details of help available. All enquires 
will be dealt with in utmost confidence. 
 

Communicating with staff (first port of call should be via the class teacher) 
 
1. School Planner- all general messages that are non-confidential.  
 
2. For the attention of the class teacher, please email the school office.   
office@stfrancis.surrey.sch.uk 
 
3.Requests for meetings should come via the school planner or office. 
 
4. Confidential messages should be sent via the school office (email or hand-written) and  
should be marked for the attention of the staff member and marked confidential.   
 
 
.  
 
                Email               Text          Website     Facebook       Telephone 
 
                                                                         
   
 

Payments 
 
Please ensure that all payments sent to school office are put in an envelope, clearly marked 
with your child’s name and what the money is for.  Thank you 

 

Recycling Crisp Packet Scheme 

St. Francis School have joined the ‘Crisp Packet Recycling Scheme’ whereby our collected, empty 
crisp bags are used – amongst other things - to make foil blankets for air ambulance patients etc...  

As well as the collection box we have in the dinner hall, in January there will also be a box at 
reception. All we ask is that you shake out any excess crumbs and flatten the crisp bags then when 
you have a batch in a bag, bring them in. The large multi-pack bags are also accepted.  

With the help of my Eco Warriors, the bags will be packed up and weighed ready to be collected on a 
monthly basis.  

Many thanks, and Happy crisp eating!  

 

Thank you! 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to pass on my heartfelt thanks to the kind 
anonymous person who left a very thoughtful gift at the office for me before the 
Christmas break. 
I am extremely touched. Thank you once again. Mrs T Griffiths.  
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 E-Safety Update 

 This week’s link is to the BBC’s ‘Own it’ website. Please visit it for ideas on e-
safety, including using social media and how to get the most out of online 
activities such as gaming and coding. https://www.bbc.com/ownit  

 
 
 
 

 

 

  School Fund/ Governors Fund Letter 

 
  
Please can all parents return the response 
slips attached to our Chair of Governors 
letter sent out recently, regarding School 
Fund & the Governors Fund.  
 
A reply is required by all families and we 
do not want to have to chase you. Your 
assistance is greatly appreciated. 

 
 

 

School Office Hours 
Please be reminded that the school office is 
open to parents from 8:45am until 4pm, 
Monday to Friday only. Outside these hours, 
the gate buzzer and telephone are not 
supervised. 
 If you need to arrange for your child to be 
collected early from an internally run club, 
please make sure that you let the school office 
know as early as possible, preferably before 
1pm. If they attend an externally run club, 
please contact the provider directly to arrange 
early pickup.  Thank you.  

Reminder – Letters Home 

 
Please can we remind parents of the importance of responding to school letters promptly. 

The school office is spending a vast amount of time, and money on texts, chasing 

outstanding payments and paperwork If you have any queries or difficulties with payment, 

please contact the school office. Thank you 

 
 
 

 Lunch Money 
The amounts due for the Spring term are as follows: 

 

Weekly - £11.75    First half term - £68.15      Second half term - £70.50  
Whole term - £138.65 

 

 

Absence Procedures  
Please remember to use absence@stfrancis.surrey.sch.uk to report that your child is ill or 
will be in late or leaving early for an appointment.  Please do not use office email. 
 

Notification should be made by 9.30am on the first day of absence. You need to notify the 
school on each continuing day of absence, even if you expect your child to be off school for 
a few days. Where possible, all other appointments should be made outside school hours.  
 
Please provide details of why they are off, unwell is not sufficient. In the event of vomiting or 
diarrhea would you please keep your child at home until they have been free of all symptoms 
for at least 48 hours. 
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School Association. 

Winter Disco 
Tickets are now on sale for the Winter Disco on the 24th January. Please 
visit www.tickettailor.com/events/stfrancisschoolassociation to buy yours. The disco is from 
5pm to 6:30pm for KS1 and from 7pm to 8:30pm for KS2. Tickets are £4 and include a hot 
dog and refreshments. There will be a tuck shop open on the night and suggested maximum 
spending money is £5. Please remember that no mobile phones/ipads etc are allowed. 

Spring Ball 
We are looking forward to a fun night out again at the Spring Ball at Surrey National on the 
7th March. This is a great opportunity to get a group of friends together and come along for a 
meal and dancing. Tickets are available 
at www.tickettailor.com/events/stfrancisschoolassociation. 
Tickets include DJ; reception drink and three course meal. Smart dress is suggested (no 
jeans/trainers please) 

Save the Date 
Quiz Night - 25th April 
Circus - 25th June 

Next PTA meeting is on Wednesday 15th January at 7:30pm in the school hall - please 
come along if you can! 
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Understanding Children's Behaviour Course for Parents/Carers 

 
Description 

 

Identify different types of behaviour, how the use of routines and praise can 

encourage positive behaviour, explore strategies for dealing with difficult behaviour. 

Free Family Learning 5 week course for parents/carers of children aged up to 7.  

Pre-booking essential. 

 

Who to contact 

 

Contact Name 

Jane Lawrence 

Contact Position 

Assistant Curriculum Manager 

Telephone 

01483 518435 

07800 728452 

E-mail 

jane.lawrence@surreycc.gov.uk 

Website 

surreycc.gov.uk/.../familylearning 

 

Location 

 

Marden Lodge Primary School 

Address 

Croydon Road 

Caterham 

Postcode 

CR3 6QH 

 

Time / Date Details 

 

Thursday 16 January - 13 February 2020 - 1pm - 3pm 

Session Information Pre-booking essential 

 

mailto:jane.lawrence@surreycc.gov.uk


 

                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
 
 
 
 
  

  

 

   
 

   
 

   

 

    

   

 

   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            
                                      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


